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Presidents Message:	 On Friday December 2, a granite 
bench was dedicated to Ray McEachern, a reporter for the Patriot Ledger for 
35 years who lived on Sea Avenue. Ray, former Good Neighbor passed away 
in 2010, Uncle Sam Rounseville and Leo Kelly close friends of McEachern 
were instrumental in raising the funds needed for the bench, which was placed 
at the Houghs Neck Veterans Memorial Park. The bench faces the home where 
Ray lived.  A donation in Ray’s memory was made to the Houghs Neck C.C. 
Scholarship fund. With that donation there will be a permanent scholarship in 
Rays name.  Rays family made an additional matching donation.  On behalf 
of the Scholarship Committee, I thank both the committee and the McEachern 
family. 

On Sunday, December 4, at 5:00pm the Community Council, American 
Legion Post 380 and the Houghs Neck Congregational Church hosted the 
58th Annual Tree Lighting Ceremony. The Legion placed a wreath to honor 
our veterans at the WWII memorial. Songs of the season were heard from 
the children, Santa visited with candy canes for all, the congregational 
church provided light refreshments after the ceremony, This is a wonderful 
community event celebrating the beginning of the Christmas Season, This 
months Bulletin has a few upcoming events, that the church’s, and Atherton 
Hough PTO are sponsoring. Check each page for the information.

The Community Council has two new Houghs Neck Merchandise items for 
sale. A Necka baseball cap with a Velcro closure for the right fit and a Friend 
of a Necka Bumper Sticker.  The Hats are $10.00 and the Sticker only $2.00.  
Eileen at E&T Ceramics will have them at the shop at 367 Billings Road in 
Wollaston, at the corner of West Elm Ave. & Billings Road.  617-479-4107.  
You can order all of our merchandise from the form on the back page.  

Our third annual Martin Luther King Jr.. Day of Service will be held on 
Thursday, January 12, 2017 from 4 to 7pm at the community center.  All 
are invited to participate, there will be a coat drive, clean gently worn 
items only. Making Valentines & 
inspirational rocks for our seniors,  
letters for our troops and Night time 
bags for youths. For additional info 
call 617-376-1385.  We had a great 
time last year and hope to have more 
volunteers this year.  A great way to 
start 2017 helping those in need & 
the brave men and women serving 
our country.

The neck’s sweetest shop during 
the summer months, Hough Many 
Scoops is now open! Stop by for some 
delicious coffee, soups, bagels and 
more!  They hope to see you soon! 

Kathy and I wish everyone a Happy and Safe Holiday season and a Healthy  
New Year. - Dave DiBona
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NEW HOUGHS NECK 
MERCHANDISE 

  BASEBALL CAP                $10.00
  FRIEND OF A NECKA 
  BUMPER STICKER             $2.00
Available at the Holiday Pop-Up 
Shop, December 6-17, 2016, 11am-
7pm, 1400 Hancock Street, Granite 
Trust Building Quincy Center and 
at E&T Ceramics,  617-479-4107 

From the Volunteer Staff 
of the  

Houghs Neck Bulletin  
and the  HNCC 

Executive Committee
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THE HOUGHS NECK BULLETIN
Official Publication of the Houghs Neck Community Council Inc.

NEWS - 															              From the Pumpy to the Willows
Published -	  								        Twelve issues per year
Address -	  							       THE HOUGHS NECK BULLETIN
													             1193 Sea Street Quincy MA 02169
WEB Site	 www.houghsneck.org 		  		  Email	  hnccbulletin@yahoo.com

VOLUNTEER STAFF
HNCC PRESIDENT 				   David DiBona 617-471-9179
ADVERTISING 										          Eileen Timcoe 617-479-4107
EDITOR	 														              Tom Timcoe 617-481-9153
COMMUNITY AFFAIRS 					    Cynthia Lewis 617-376-1385
SCHOLARSHIP COMMITTEE Chairman 	 David DiBona 617-471-9179
COMMUNITY CENTER 					     Cynthia Lewis 617-376-1385
MEMBERSHIP 										          Helen Kelly 
DISTRIBUTION 										         US POSTAL SERVICE
Annual Subscription -			  Free to all Houghs Neck Residents 

10.00 per year for each address outside Houghs Neck

Gifts to the Houghs Neck 
Community Council Scholarship Fund

Memorial or Honorary Donations
The In Honor Of or Memorials printed in the Bulletin each month are from 
your neighbors who give a donation. They may recognize a loved ones birthday, 
anniversary, wedding, birth, passing, letting a friend know you are thinking of 
them or any occasion. All donations are given to the Houghs Neck Scholarship 
Fund.  On June 16th the Scholarship committee will present $8300.00 to 3 
High School Seniors and 8 College Students continuing there education. Since 
June, 1964 they have presented $231,795 to brightest students from Houghs 
Neck. You may honor a loved one or friend by placing a memorial or in honor 
of, with a donation. Please send a request to David DiBona 45 Turner Street, 
Quincy MA 02169.  
The scholarship committee also has for sale the “Houghs Neck 
History” book for $10.00.  Available at E & T Ceramics or by calling  
617-479-4107.

The future of Houghs Neck thank’s you in Advance for your Generosity.

Houghs Neck Community Council
Executive Committee

	 President					     Dave DiBona	
	 Vice President					    Kathy Pavidis
	 Treasurer					     Eileen Timcoe
	 Recording Secretary				    Alda Lyons
	 Corresponding Secretary			   Brian Laroche

Board Members: 
	 Kathy DiBona 	 Amy DiBona 		  Helen Kelley

      	 Patt McCone       	 Aaron Cavin	        	 Nicole O’Hare
	 Tom Timcoe 		  Jim McCarthy 	 Zoe Antonoupoulos
		        There are open seats if you are interested.  			 

email hnccbulletin@yahoo.com for additional information

In Memory of
Ed Kelly

Our Favorite Santa
Love Helen, Ann, Bob

Katie, Michael & Abbie 

In Memory of
Danny Morrell

from
Lee & Karan Little

In Loving Memory of
Richard X. “Dick” Wilson

33 year Remembrance
Forever Loved and Missed by

Your wife and daughter
Carol Lee and Kelly Lee

In Memory of
     	 Nancy Chapman

4th Anniversary
from

Your Friend Veva

In Memory of 
Christopher Smeglin

With love from
His Family

In Loving Memory of
James “Jim” McDonough

Dad and Grampe
Rita “Re” McDonough

Mom and Nannie
from

all your loving family

In Loving Memory of
our Parents

During this holiday season
Norval & Virginia Welliver
Barbara & Mario DiBona
Arnold & Helen Beresen

love
Dave & Kathy DiBona

In Memory of
Judy McQuinn Downing

With love from
Her Family

In Memory of our Friends
Carol Powers

John Boyd
Stella Marsters

from
Howard & Mary McQuinn

In Loving Memory of
Noreen Myers
With love from

The Breakfast Club

In Memory of
Kenneth Larson

on his 82nd Birthday
Love you always

Wife Mary, Children and 
Grandchildren

In Loving Memory of
Richard “Ricky” Miller

and
Robert E. “Bob” Miller
Love from their cousin

Carol Lee Wilson

In Memory of
Pat Morrell

from
Her Family

In Memory of our Friend
     	 Carolyn Cassano

on Her December Birthday
Love

Kathy & Dave DiBona

Donation
From

George Gabriel

Our Sympathy and Condolences are
extended to the friends & families of:

The professionals at the Deware Funeral Home
wish you and yours the very best this holiday
season. And while we celebrate Christmas with
our families, we understand how difficult the
holiday can be for those who have experienced 
the loss of a loved one.  
 We are here to help. Please call or stop 
by to receive a free copy of Handling your Grief 
During the Holidays for yourself or someone you care about. 

C h r i s t m a s  i s  a  t i m e  
f o r  m a k i n g  m e m o r i e s  

a n d  s h a r i n g  t h e m

Douglas Paul “Bonsey” Shaw died 
at the age of 84, on October 26th. 
Douglas served his country with 
honor in the US. Army during the 
Korean War, and was a member of 
the Veterans of Foreign Wars, the 
American Legion and the Quincy 
Yacht Club. Father of Cheryl, 
Douglas, Diane, Pamela Wallace 
and Paula DiCarlo. Grandfather of 
eight and great-grandfather of three. 
Brother of  Richard and Lawrence 
Shaw. He was predeceased by his 
daughter, Nancy Lee.  Donations 
may be made to Harveys Salt Water 
Fishing Club, 8 Harveys Lane, 
Quincy, MA 02169. 

John “Jack” Rounseville passed 
on November 6th at 65. Father 
of Darlene Corbett-Rounseville, 
Heather Rounseville and Josh Ledger. 
Brother of Uncle Sam Rounseville 
and Nancy Kropp, grandfather of 4, 
and his longtime caretaker and friend, 
Alice Skehan. and his rescued dog, 
Ida Claire Rounseville. He was the 
youngest ever elected commodore of 
the Quincy Yacht Club in 1977 at the 
age of 26. He worked at Roy’s flowers 
the family business and then Yellow 
Cab for over 30 years. After retiring 
he researched the “Rounseville” 
genealogy leaving his family with an 
abundance of knowledge. Donations 
may be made to Father Bill’s 422 
Washington St. Quincy, MA 02169. 
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Piano Lessons
Experienced Teacher ~ All Ages ~  617-481-9153 ~ 617-479-4107

The Houghs Neck Community Center  
operates under the direction of the Houghs 

Neck Community Council, Inc.  Funded with a 
Community Development Block Grant through 

the City of Quincy Planning Department

PLEASE SUPPORT OUR  
ADVERTISERS ~ THEY SUPPORT US

January, 2017 Deadline is  
December 28 - 2016

3

Coupon #1

2 Large 
Cheese
Pizzas
$15.99

Toppings Extra
Must Mention Coupon when ordering.

Limited Time Offer

Coupon #2
2.00 Off

Any Order
of $18.00
or more

Cannot be combined with any 
other offers or coupons. 

Credit Cards are not accepted 
with this coupon

Must Mention Coupon when ordering.

Limited Time Offer

Coupon #3
2 Fish & 

Chips
Dinners
$16.99

5 Pieces Haddock,
French Fries, Coleslaw 

& Tarter Sauce
Must Mention Coupon when ordering.

Limited Time Offer

Coupon #4
Super Seafood 

Platter
$20.99

Haddock, Shrimp,
Clam Strips, Scallops, 

Onion Rings
Must Mention Coupon when ordering.

Limited Time Offer

TIME OUT PIZZA & GRILL
524 Sea Street, Quincy MA

OPEN  Mon ~ Sat, 11am ~ 10pm / Sun, Noon ~ 9pm
PIZZA, CALZONES, SANDWICHES, SUBS
PASTA, SEAFOOD, SALADS & DINNERS

For Fast Service & Delivery Please Call:
(617) 479-2300FREE

DELIVERY
orders over $7.00

FREE
DELIVERY
orders over $7.00www.timeoutpizzaandgrill.com

HOUGHS NECK COMMUNITY CENTER 

Jewelry and ice cream Social
Monday Dec.5th  3-5pm 

Candy Bingo Wednesday Dec. 7th   3-5pm free 

5th Grade Eve Friday Dec. 9th 5-8pm Special program 
Ages 10-12. Dance, paint nails, Make sugar scrub, snack & more. $4.

Day of Beauty Monday Dec.12th   3-5pm. Always a party. 
Good Friends, Hair Nails, Sugar Scrub, healthy snacks & music $4.  

Wacky Wednesday Wednesday Dec.14th  3-5 

Parents Night Out  Friday Dec. 16th  3-7pm.  
4hours for  Shopping Wrapping Cooking for YOU. Children will enjoy 
Cooking Dinner, Craft Making, Movie, Gifts & more $7.
Kids Make and Take it Monday Dec.19th  3-5pm 
Exciting, fun approach to creating & socials. Craft projects $3.

Yoga and More Wednesday Dec. 21st 3-5pm Free 

Kids Cooking Monday Jan. 2nd 3-5pm. A social 
cooking class encouraging trying new foods. $4

New Years Party Wednesday January 4th 3-5. Free  
2017 will be great ! What are your New Years resolutions. More fun - 
dance - sing -Random acts of Kindness- Come Make A Resolution Plan  

Free Tuesdays 12-2pm  A free fun "Y" youth program.   
Save this date MLK Day Event

Thursday Jan12th 4-7

1193 Sea Street, Quincy, Ma 
Tel. 617-376-1385 
Cynthia Lewis, Director  

 

SEASIDE CAFÉ serves a really good 
homemade Hot Lunch to older citizens.  
Monday  & Wednesday at 11:30. $3.00
Coffee and pastry served at 11-11:30

oooooooo 
Art Program Saturday December 10th 10-12 Holiday 
Wreath Making All materials $25. RSVP 
Scrabble Monday & Wednesdays @ noon 
Bingo every  Wednesday 12:30-3pm.  25 cents a card. 
We serve great refreshment & coffee  
Blood Pressure Clinic Free Every 2nd & 4th

Thursday  9:30-11am. 
Book Group    Thurs. December 8th @ 7pm 
 All welcome Book:The White Tiger  
AA Program Every Saturday 3-5pm.
This meeting is for women only Mens AA Sunday 6pm 

Parents Night Out
Friday December. 16th  3-7pm. 

4hours for  Shopping Wrapping Cooking for YOU.
Every parent needs a little time to finish up the last minute 
projects. We will feed your child, entertain them and they 

will come home tired. Children will enjoy Cooking Dinner, 
Craft Making, Movie, Making Gifts & more $7. 

Free

Mobile Food Pantry
Every Wednesday @ 3pm 

A free food program, please arrive by 3pm for free bag 
of food. Pass the word 

All Welcome Kid’s Programs 
Free Playgroup  Thursday Dec 1st 12:30 
Jewelry & ice cream Monday Dec.5th  3-5pm 
Candy Bingo  Wednesday Dec. 7th   3-5pm 
5th grade Night           Friday Dec. 8th 5-8pm 
Day of Beauty  Monday Dec.12th   3-5pm 
Wacky Wednesday Wednesday Dec.14th  3-5 
Parents Night Out        Friday Dec. 16th 3-7pm  
Make It, Take It Monday Dec.19th  3-5pm 
Yoga and More Wednesday Dec. 21st 3-5pm  
Cooking  Monday Jan. 2nd  3-5pm 
New Years Party Wednesday  Jan. 4th   3-5pm  

Free playgroup 
Stretch-A-Story 

Stretch-A-Story will enhance your child’s story time 
experience by providing enriching and fun follow up 
activities.   Favorite stories come alive through art, 
songs and games, building a foundation for 
comprehension skills, and memory and recall skills, 
promoting children’s school readiness.   Join us for this 
6 week group.   No registration required.  Come one 
week or come every week. 

Appropriate for children ages 2.6 - 5 years old.  

Thursdays  12:30-1:45  

Wow.  As I sit 
down to write 
this, I realize 

that it has been several months since 
my last update on the adventures of 
Troop 6.  A LOT has happened!!!  New 
Hampshire, Florida, Peddocks, Charles 
River, community service, pumpkins, 
advancement, and a bunch of other stuff 
I can’t even remember.

Back in July, we took a fantastic crew 
to summer camp at TL Storer in New 
Hampshire.  We swam, boated, hiked, 
camped, earned a ton of merit badges 
and kicked some serious butt in the 
Camp Wide Games (for the first time 
ever!)  In August, 8 of our scouts and 2 of 
our leaders went to the Florida Sea Base 
and spent a week on a pair of sailboats 
in the Florida Keys.  They swam with 
sea turtles and dolphins, snorkeled 
coral reefs, explored mangrove swamps 
by kayak, and learned a bit about the 
Florida ecosystem.  

In addition to all the fun, we also 
had one of our scouts, Frankie Reich, 
complete his Eagle Project.  He, with 
some help of the scouts, scouters, family, 
and friends, managed to build an entire 
outdoor classroom for the Monatiquot 
School in Braintree.  It was dedicated 
to a former teacher there and the staff 
and the entire community came out for 
the dedication.  There was a fantastic 
write up in the Quincy Sun and Patriot 
Ledger too!  He only has a few more 
merit badges, and Frankie will be ready 
for his Eagle!

In September, we spend the weekend 
out on Peddocks Island exploring the 
history and cleaning up the beaches.  In 
October, we participated in Scouting’s 
Outdoor Adventure on the River, or 
SOAR.  This was a huge camporee held 
on the banks of the Charles River in 
Boston.  Unfortunately, the event earned 
the nickname “SOAK” because of the 
torrential rains we had all weekend.  The 
scouts survived, and we were among the 
last to leave, despite the floods!

November brought our now annual 
“Punkin Chunkin” event at Pageant 
Field.  This year we introduced our giant 
slingshot, or the “Pumpkin Punisher” as 
it was named, along with our trebuchet 
(kind of like a catapult).  The event was 
packed with people and we managed to 
smash somewhere on the order of 300+ 
pumpkins!  We also had food, games, 
T-shirts, crafts, and collected over 200 
pounds of unwanted candy that was 
shipped to our soldiers overseas, curtesy 
of IBEW 103.  It was a fantastic event, 
and we were able to raise quite a bit 
of money to help the scouts with their 
upcoming trips.

In addition to big crazy events like 
Punkin Chunkin, our main fundraiser for 
the scouts is still the bottle drives.  Our 
goal in Troop 6, is to give the scouts the 
ability to earn enough money that the 
entire program is free for them.  That 
includes summer camps, Jamborees, 
ski trips, etc.  In order to pay for all 
this fun, we do need your support.  Our 
next drive is December10th from 9-12 
in Labrecque Field parking lot and we 
will continue to have them year round 
on the second Saturday of every month.  
Please consider donating your soda and 
beer bottles to us rather than tossing 
them in your recycling.  As our Troop 
grows, the money we earn is being 
spread thinner and thinner and we really 
want to continue to run a program where 
all the activities can be paid for through 
the boys fundraising efforts.  Please feel 
free to call if you need a pick up! 

Yours in Scouting, Rob Gordon,  
Troop 6 Scoutmaster, 617-479-7412

Troop 6 News
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HOLY TRINITY PARISH
Fr.. Bob Carr: Pastor

MASS SCHEDULE
Sat. 4:30pm MBS & 6:00pm OLGC  ~  Sun.  8:30am MBS & 10:30am OLGC

www.holytrinityquincy.com    ~    facebook: holytrinity quincy
Office Hours Mon-Tues: 9:30 am-7:00 pm, Wed-Thurs: 9:30 am-12:00 pm 

Friday office is CLOSED, Saturday and Sunday by appointment

PARISH NEWS
A Fair for All Seasons Another Successful Parish Fair.  Thanks to all 

the volunteers, the crafters and the very generous donors to the Basket Table, the 
Wishing Well, and the Baked Goods table. 

Parish Calendars are available for purchase. The calendars are a month 
long drawing to assist the parish finances. We will draw from the tickets sold 
every day in January. The daily prizes range from $25.00 to $250.00 and all 
daily winners will be re-entered into the drawing, giving you 31 chances to win 
for only a $10.00 investment. The calendars are available at the end of each mass 
at both church’s till December 31, or contact Eileen at 617-479-4107. You do 
not need to be a member of the parish to purchase a Calendar. Great Stocking 
Stuffer.

Polar Express Movie Night  Sat, Dec. 10th 6PM (see ad below)
Trip to Yankee Candle in Deerfield will take place on Sat. Dec. 10. 

Contact church office in interested in going, everyone is welcome.  
Trip to LaSallette in Attleboro with dinner at Bliss will be held Tues. 

Dec. 27th.  Contact church office in interested in going, everyone is welcome

LADY’S SODALITY
Lady’s Sodality Meets the first Sat. of the Month after the 9:00am Mass 

at Our Lady of Good Counsel church hall.  Andrea Sault is the Prefect, for more 
information contact her at sault46@aol.com

HOLY NAME SOCIETY
Next meeting will be held after the 8:30 Mass on Dec. 4th, January 1st 

In the St. Thomas Aquinas Hall.  All confirmed male members of the parish are 
invited to join this group.  Our meeting day has changed to the first Sunday every 
Month. For more information contact the secretary at ttimcoe@comcast.net

Rosary @ OLGC 7PM every Wed. All members of the HNS are invited.  
RELIGIOUS EDUCATION www.holytrinityquincy.org 

Religious Education is underway for all grades! This year we continue 
the Christ our Life curriculum for our younger students and have launched 
the dynamic Edge program for our middle schoolers, as well as the media 

based Chosen Confirmation program 
in both 9th and 10th grade. Check 
the parish and religious education 
website for an updated schedule, 
and stay tuned for more this year 
as we continue to bring the Gospel 
of Jesus Christ to all we encounter. 
Contact Brian Kirby, Coordinator of 
Faith Formation, with any questions 
or concerns at htpreled@gmail.com. 
Brian Kirby Coordinator of Faith Formation 

Holy Trinity Parish, Quincy MA 
THE PARISH NURSES

Program will sponsor the Monthly 
Blood Pressure clinic the next clinic 
will be held after the 8:30 Mass on 
Dec. 4th. January to be announced in 
the St. Thomas Aquinas Hall.. Stop 
by and have your Blood Pressure 
checked.  Certified Nurses will check 
you pressure and let you know how 
you are doing. This is a free service 
of the Parish Nurses and is open to 
all.

frbobcarr02169@gmail.com

HOUGHS NECK CONGREGATIONAL CHURCH
Interim Pastor. Felix Carrion

Sunday Service 10:00am  
Fellowship Coffee Hour following Service

310 Manet Avenue ~ 617-479-8778 www.hncong.org

Join the Seaside Social Club
At the Houghs Neck Congregational 

Church
on Tuesday, December 13, 2016

at 7:00 for

Bring a $10 grab and wear an ugly Christmas 
sweater.  No need to buy one, just take an old 
sweater, sweatshirt or jersey and bedazzle it!  Prizes 
will be given for the winners.  We will do something 
different for our exchange of grabs, have some tasty 
snacks, games and more.  A brief business meeting 
will be held at 6:30.  Please bring a friend.  As 
always, Seaside Social Club Programs and events 
are open to the public.

DECEMBER 10TH 2016

Quincy Checker Cab
Quincy’s Newest Cab Company
“Now You Have A Choice”

617-955-1167
Any Ride From Quincy To Logan $35.00 Plus Toll

“Call Ahead Service For Any Pick-up ~ No Matter How Small”

We strive to pick-up customers in 12 minutes or less!
Mention; Houghs Neck Bulletin ~ Save $1.00 off your fare

OPEN

24 

HOURS

365DAY AYEAR

617-283-2994

Julie berberan
realtor®

CELL 617-283-2994 
julieberberan@aol.com

Many Blessings on all of Houghs Neck
as we celebrate the birth of Jesus Christ  
our Lord and Savior this 
Holy Christmas Season.
Thank you, Juile Berberan
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H o u s e   C l e a n i n g  
by H.N. homeowner
free estimates - limited openings  

20+ years experience 

Joe Keenan    617-773-1084 

 

Also doing: painting,  
window cleaning,  
assembly, elect.  

& other jobs

CHARLETTE HINES, FNP-BC 
JOINS STAFF AT MANET 

COMMUNITY HEALTH CENTER, 
TAUNTON AND HOUGHS NECK

Houghs Neck  
Garden Club

DECEMBER 2016
At the first meeting of the New 

Year on Wednesday, January 4th, 
Patti  Williams, local Houghs 
Neck historian and Houghs Neck 
Garden Club president, will 
give a talk on “Nut Island from 
1600 to 1900.”  Nut Island is a 
fascinating plot of land located 
at the northeastern tip of Houghs 
Neck.  Originally four acres (and 
now 17) this small (former) island 
has significance far beyond it size.  
Williams will discuss various 
aspects of its history through a 
slide presentation of little seen 
maps and photographs.  The 
meeting will be held in the MWRA 
Community Room at Nut Island, 
2nd floor, 149 Sea Street, starting 
at 7pm with refreshments and a 
brief business meeting followed 
by the program at 7:30pm.  New 
members are welcome!

The Club is a member of the 
Garden Club Federation of 
Massachusetts.

To find out more about the Club 
visit our website at: http://hngc123.
wix.com/houghsneckgardenclub/.

QUINCY, MA (November 7, 2016) 
–Manet Community Health Center 
is pleased to welcome Charlette 
Hines, FNP-BC to its growing list of 
providers. Hines is a certified family 
nurse practitioner and she will see 
patients of all ages at Manet’s practice 
sites in Taunton (1 Washington Street) 
and Houghs Neck (1193 sea Street, 
Quincy).

Hines has a strong background in 
community health, working as a project 
coordinator for the Tufts University 
Friedman School of Nutrition Science 
and Policy and a health educator at 
the Dana Farber Cancer Institute on a 
number of community-based research 
programs. Her work there brought 
her to community health centers and 
sparked her interest in nursing.

“I love working with community-
based populations,” she said, “and 
I saw how the community health 
center providers have a real stake 
in improving their patients’ health 
and improving the health of the 
community. I have a strong interest 
in finding ways to mitigate health 
disparities and working with 
underserved populations, helping 
them develop healthy strategies 
through education.”

Hines earned both her Bachelor 
of Science and Master of Science 
degrees in Nursing at Regis College. 
She also holds a Bachelor of Arts in 
Psychology and Neuroscience from 
Williams College. She is certified by 

the American Nurses Credentialing 
Center.

She lives in Brockton, and is the 
mother of two children –nine year old 
Shauna and 19 month old Cameron.

To make an appointment with 
Hines, call Manet, Taunton at 508-
822-5500 or Manet, Houghs Neck at 
617-471-8683. 

About Manet Community Health 
Center: 

Founded in 1979, Manet Community 
Health Center, Inc. is a 501(c)(3) 
not-for-profit Federally Qualified 
Health Center (FQHC) dedicated 
to providing preventive, primary 
and non-emergent urgent care to all, 
regardless of financial circumstance 
or health insurance coverage status. 
With three locations in Quincy, one in 
Hull and one in Taunton, Manet serves 
patients from numerous surrounding 
communities. Manet is accredited 
by The Joint Commission and its 
practice sites are recognized as Level 
3 Patient Centered Medical Homes by 
the National Committee for Quality 
Assurance (NQCA), and Pathway 
to PRIME by the MA Health Policy 
Commission. Manet provides services 
that are reflective of the languages and 
cultures of the communities it serves 
and offers a full array of services 
and programs for infants, children, 
adolescents, adults, and seniors. 
For more information, visit www.
manetchc.org or www.facebook.com/
ManetCommunityHealthCenter.

happy 
holiday’s

QUINCY PARK DEPARTMENT’S 
ENVIRONMENTAL TREASURES 

PROGRAM
THE QUINCY QUARRY AND 

GRANITE WORKERS MUSEUM
THE THOMAS CRANE  

PUBLIC LIBRARY
presents

CELEBRATING QUINCY 
QUARRIES!

Wednesday, December 7, 7 p.m. 
Swingle Quarry History, Ward 4 
Community Center, 100 Brooks 
Ave. The Quincy Quarry & Granite 
Workers Museum will present a 
Power Point presentation titled The 
Swingle Quarry History.

Saturday, December 10, 2 p.m.  
Filming Quincy Quarries, Part 1, 
Swingles Quarry parking lot

Rain date: December 11, 2 p.m
Explore Swingles Quarry and the 

sites where 4 films were made (The 
Cardinal (1963), Quarry (1970), 
The Invention of Lying (2009) and 
Gone Baby Gone (2007)) with Tom 
Bonomi.  Meet at the parking lot for 
the quarries (from Willard Street, turn 
right on to Ricciuti Drive (towards 
the Granite Links Golf Course) and 
then enter first parking lot on right 
(1/4 mile up the hill).  The tour will 
begin at the right end of the parking 
lot.  Note: if you are coming from 
Furnace Brook Parkway, you need to 
head north to cross over Route 93.

Tuesday, December 13, 7 p.m. 
Filming Quincy Quarries, Part 2, 
Thomas Crane Public Library, 40 
Washington St.

Do you know anyone who hung 
out at the quarries in 1967?  Shown 
for the first time in Quincy is Quarry, 
a 13 minute documentary “slice of 
life” art film showing kids diving into 
the Granite Rail Quarry, hanging out, 
and talking about Vietnam.  Richard 
Rogers, who created the film while 
he was a student at Harvard, later 
became a professor there. Excerpts 
from The Cardinal, The Invention 
of Lying and Gone Baby Gone will 
also be screened.  There will be an 
opportunity for the public to share any 
experiences they had at the quarries 
over the years and to identify any of 
the people in the documentary!

For more information and rain date 
rescheduling of the 12/10 tour, please 
call 617/472-0799.
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J.F.AU TO CA R E,  IN C.
895 SE A ST R E E T

QU I N C Y MA 02169
617-328-7102

OVER 25 YEARS OF SERVICE  
IN HOUGHS NECK

FOREIGN AND DOMESTIC  
CARS AND LIGHT TRUCKS

~ BRAKES ~ EXHAUST ~ TUNE-UPS ~MASS INSPECTIONS ~ 
~ OIL AND TRANSMISSION FLUID CHANGES ~ STEERING AND SUSPENTION ~
~ COOLANT SYSTEM FLUSHES ~ EMISSIONS REPAIRS ~ A.C. REPAIRS ~

MON ~ FRI 8:00 - 5:00     
FREE SHUTTLE WITHIN HOUGHS NECK * GERMANTOWN * ADAMS SHORE * MERRYMOUNT

JOHN FEIST - MANAGER / ASE CERTIFIED MECHANIC

$ 5.00  OFF 
OIL CHANGE 

 LUBE & FILTER
J.F. AUTO CARE

COUPON # 010115

City of Quincy
OFFICE OF THE CITY COUNCIL

MARGARET E. LAFOREST
Ward One Councilor  

1305 Hancock St.... Quincy, MA 02169
617-376-1351 (office)  ~ 617-471-1806 (home)     www.MargaretLaforest.com

JANE C HOFFMANN
MEDIATION SERVICES 
Separat ion Agreements,  Divorce,  
Parent ing Plans, Mari ta l  Property

617-686-9959
janechoffmann@gmail.com 

Proud to be a Necker !
That is right, of course you are! Shirts are being made as we speak… Or-
der in advance to be sure you get one. We are taking pre-orders and will 
also have some available on June 6, at the Strawberry Festival.
Shirts are Indigo Blue Youth sizes $10, Adult Sizes $12
Front: HOUGHS NECK
Back: PROUD TO BE A NECKER
Place your order now:
Sizes ____Youth XS ____Youth S ____Youth Medium ____Youth Large ____Adult S            
         ____Adult Medium ____Adult Large ____Adult XL ____Adult XXL ____XXXL  
Shirt total ______ (4X and 5X available to order for additional $2)
Pick up per-orders at The Strawberry Festival on June 6, at the Houghs Neck Congregational 
Church 310 Manet Ave. or by making arrangements with Sue Rheault. ALSO AVAILABLE @ 
The Houghs Neck Yard Sale
Please submit orders to Sue, in person, by 
email hncc@comcast.net or mail order form. 
All Checks may be made payable to Houghs 
Neck Congregational Church or HNCC and 
mailed to 310 Manet Ave. Quincy, MA 

All proceeds go to the Houghs Neck Congregational Church.

Adult Front Kid’s FrontShirt Back

Shirts images for likeness  Shirts are Indigo Blue

GRAND OPENING !

10%
OFF

Any Services
with this ad or mention 

Houghs Neck Bulletin ~ exp 10-31-16

Conveniently Located at  Call to book your Spot!!
522 Sea Street, Quincy MA  617-481-9791

NOTHING BUT NAILSNOTHING BUT NAILS
NAILS & SPANAILS & SPA

JANE C HOFFMANN
MEDIATION SERVICES

Separation Agreements, Divorce, Parenting Plans, Marital Property

617-686-9959

janehoffmann@gmail.com

Greetings Tom & Eileen,

I hope this e-mail finds you well. I 
would like to submit an advertisement 
for the upcoming issue of the bulletin. 
Truth is I’d like to run the add through 
the December issue.  
Like others before me  I’m trying to 
turn a business card into a print ad 
without a way to alter the attachment 
for you. I am not sure if you have the 
ability to duplicate the card? And or  
add some text lines? I can re-write the 
text which I’ve done below but in a dif-
ferent font. I do not have the graphic 
symbol however which I think really 
helps to balance the frame and make 
extracting the information a bit easier. 
The two lines that I think should be 
added are marked *** below however 
the card is attached if you are able to 
work from that. 

Please contact me with any questions 
and Thank you in advance for your 
assistance.

Have a wonderful day,

 
Jane C. Hoffmann

Mediation Services

Separation Agreements, Divorce, Par-
enting Plans, Marital Property  ***

janechoffmann@gmail.com  (617) 
686 - 9959

December 6-17, 2016
11am-7pm

1400 Hancock Street, 
Granite Trust Building

Quincy Center

Featuring Art, Jewelry, 
Crafts, Gifts, Ceramics, 
Glass, Fiber, Woodwork. 

All made by local artisans

For more information, 
visit www.

discoverquincy.com 

Last month I wrote about the chronic 
blighted property at 45 Shennen 
Street. I am pleased to report that 
this eyesore has been demolished. 
As of now, there are no plans for this 
property. If the owner opts to build 
one single family home, he could 
apply for a building permit and do so 
“by right”. If he opts to again attempt 
to subdivide and build two homes, he 
will need to file for a variance and I 
will require a neighborhood meeting 
prior to the Zoning Board Hearing, 
stay tuned. 

Last month, I hosted a neighborhood 
meeting regarding Macy/Grenham 
Park. We discussed the existing 
conditions and needs for Macy 
Park. The playground equipment at 
this location is geared for ages 2-5. 
With Labreque, Brill and Atherton 
Hough School having equipment 
for the older ages, it was agreed that 
this location should continue to have 
equipment focused on the younger 
ages. Requests were made for 
shade trees and amenities to include 
benches, picnic tables and more 
trash barrels. Neighbors expressed 
sanitation concerns and discussed 
disappointment with dogs use of 
this area. All agreed that the chain 
link fence is an eyesore and while 
wanting to keep kids contained, 
wondered if there’s an alternative 
option that would keep kids in but 
deter people from using as a dog 
park. Neighbor Scott Bishop, owner 
of Bishop Land Design, offered a 
concept of a natural berm and to be 
designed so that landscaping serves 
as a perimeter barrier and eliminate 
the fence altogether. Scott has 
offered to present some conceptual 
visuals for the follow up meeting. 
Parks Director Paul Franz estimated 

the playground equipment would 
cost about $100k. Discussion was 
had about rubber surfacing versus 
wood chips and it is estimated the 
rubber surfacing will increase the 
project cost by $35k. We talked about 
incorporating nautical elements to 
suit our coastal community. While 
commonly referred to as “Macy 
Park”, it is named for Sgt. Lawrence 
A. Grenham, a Houghs Neck resident 
who was killed while serving in 
Vietnam in March of 1968. 

I will be hosting a follow up 
meeting on Wednesday, December 7, 
2016 at 6:00pm at the Houghs Neck 
Maritime Center, 137 Bay View Ave. 
The City of Quincy has been working 
with MA DCR on the Houghs Neck 
Maritime Center Project and have 
submitted the Notice of Intent for the 
first phase of the project which will 
include the removal and replacement 
of the existing boat launching 
and associated rip-rap, as well as 
replacement of the pier of the existing 
floating dock and alignment of the 
floating dock through the installation 
of steel guide piles. This matter 
is scheduled on the Conservation 
Commission Agenda for Wednesday, 
January 4 at 7:30 PM at City Hall in 
the First Floor Meeting Room, 1305 
Hancock Street. Anyone can attend 
the meeting to express their support 
or opposition to proposed projects. 
If you cannot attend the meeting, 
you can send a letter to Director of 
Inspectional Services, Jay Duca, 55 
Sea Street, Quincy, MA 02169 or by 
email to jduca@quincyma.gov. Just 
to clarify, this application is specific 
to the boat ramp construction and the 
floats behind the Maritime Center. 
This doesn’t involve the Public 
Landing, the building, the parking 

lot, etc. Those matters are parts of a 
future phase and will be the subject 
of future public meetings.  

Throughout the year, but 
particularly during the holiday 
season, I often hear from families 
needing support. Quincy has some 
fantastic non-profit organizations 
that I work with regularly in assisting 
residents with these needs. If you or 
someone you know needs help this 
holiday season, please reach out. As 
hard as it is to ask for help, I assure 
you once connected with these 
organizations, you will be relieved to 
take advantage of the resources they 
offer. Germantown Neighborhood 
Center, 617-376-1384, has a food 
pantry and holiday assistance 
program in addition to their many 
life skills programs throughout the 
year. Quincy Community Action, 
617-479-8181 qcap.org, is typically 
the first agency I refer people 
to. Their counselors are great at 

working through your needs and 
connecting with available resources. 
Whether you qualify for their energy 
programs, fuel assistance, emergency 
rent/mortgage assistance, mortgage 
default counseling, need assistance 
applying for food stamps, QCAP 
is there to assist you. Interfaith 
Social Services 617-773-6203 has 
a food pantry, career counseling, 
homelessness prevention and 
emergency assistance programs. 
Quincy has many social service 
agencies and I welcome you to 
contact me, if you need assistance in 
these or other areas and I can make 
those connections for you. 

The Houghs Neck Tree Lighting is 
always one of my favorite traditions. 
These free community events are an 
important part of our neighborhood 
and what makes it such a strong 
community.  

I wish you all Merry Christmas and 
a Happy New Year!    Margaret

Come Join Us! 

 

Saturday, January 7th, 2017 
10:00AM 

Houghs Neck Public Landing / Maritime Center 
137 Bayview Road Quincy, MA 02169 

 
$20 Adult/ $10 Student ~ $40 Family Cap 

 

Don’t want to Plunge?  Come support those who do!! 
 

Bake Sale in the Maritime Center for all to enjoy! 
opening at 8:30AM!! 

 

2017 
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Dear Houghs Neck Residents, 
I hope your Thanksgiving weekend 

was enjoyable with family, friends 
and football.  There is little activity 
at the State House during the holiday 
period.  There will be requests for 
legislation to be filed or co-sponsored 
starting in mid-December.  I fully 
expect that my emails will increase 
substantially as the year ends.  
Legislation filed for the 2017-2018 
legislative session must be completed 
by the third week of January.  This 
legislation is considered “timely” 
and can receive immediate joint 
committee assignment as opposed 
to legislation filed after the deadline.  
Legislation filed after the deadline 
are “late files” and must go through 
the House and Senate Committee 
on Rules before being sent to a 
legislative joint committee. 

Chapter 219 of the Acts of 2016, 
An Act Relative to Job Creation 
and Workforce Development, will 
enhance the state’s position as a 
global economic competitor and 
support residents through education 
programs.  These programs will 
be funded through bonds that the 
Governor can issue at his discretion. 
For the first time, the law creates 
an education tax incentive program 
(529 plan) which will allow single 
filers to take a $1,000 tax deduction 
on contributions to college savings 
accounts. The law also establishes 
an Angel Investor Tax Credit to 
incentivize investment and foster 
growth in newly formed start-ups in 
Massachusetts.  These investors are 
eligible for a 20 percent credit of the 

 

The Bag Lady and More
Purses, Totes, Kids Bags
Character Pillows, Pillow Cases           Marge Colton
Fleece Blankets & Pillows
Children’s Cloth Books
Flannel Blankets

         mcolton1@verizon.net

7
The Commonwealth of Massachusetts

TACKEY CHAN 
State Representative ~ 2nd Norfolk District,

State House, Room 26, Boston MA 02133
Tel. 617-722-2080 

Tackey.Chan@mahouse.gov

E  &  T  C e r am i c s
Adult Ceramic Classes ~ Year Round

Make it Yourself ~ Make it for Yourself ~ Give it as a Gift.

Join a class today in time for Christmas
Order your finished Ceramic Trees and Gifts

AVON PRODUCTS
Avon Representitive for over 40 years

367 Billings Road ~ Wollaston MA
617-479-4107

etceramicshop.com ~ etimcoe@yahoo.com
Hours Mon ~ Fri 9-2 ~ Mon & Wed Evenings 7-9

FLAVIN  
& FLAVIN REALTY

617-479-1000
Flavin & Flavin 
1085 Hancock St. Quincy Center
Visit: www.ßavinandßavin.com

Complete Real Estate Service Since 1925

Free Opinion of Value
~

Committed to Property Ownership
~

Offering Seller &
Buyer RepresentationSOLD

a century of connecting people with homes

qualifying angel investment and 30 
percent if the recipient business is 
located in a Gateway City. 

The Digital eHealth Institutewas 
established and will be operated 
by the Massachusetts Technology 
Collaborative in coordination with 
the Secretary of the Executive 
Office of Housing and Economic 
Development, enhancing the state’s 
rapidly emerging e-health cluster.  It 
dedicates $4.5 million to launch the 
Cybersecurity and Data Analytics 
Technology Department & Training 
Center. This organization will bring 
together universities, government 
and private industry participants to 
bolster the Commonwealth’s data 
analytics and cybersecurity sectors. 

Five hundred million dollars 
was dedicated to the MassWorks 
Infrastructure program.  Workforce 
development education is an 
important part of helping workers 
adapt to our changing economy.  
Another $45 million was dedicated 
toWorkforce Skills Capital Grants, 
$71 million for the National 
Network for Manufacturing 
Innovation Funding, $30 million 
for the Advanced Manufacturing, 
Technology and Hospitality Training 
Trust Fund, and $2.4 million for the 
Early College High School Initiative.  
The Advanced College High School 
Initiative is a program that encourages 
partnerships between regional school 
districts and institutions of public 
higher education.

The law dedicates $15 million 
for the Innovation Infrastructure 
Fund, which provides a new grant 

and loan program aimed at spurring 
entrepreneurship across the state, 
particularly through the use of  
co-working spaces and innovation 
centers.  Forty-five million dollars 
was dedicated to the Brownfields 
Redevelopment Fund, to clean up 
and redevelop industrial properties. 
Another $45 millionwas invested 
inthe Transformative Development 
Fund, a program that makes equity 
investments in major development 
programs in Gateway Cities. Finally, 
the law authorizes $15 million for the 
Smart Growth Housing Trust Fund. 

The Massachusetts Turnpike will 
no longer have toll booths to accept 
money on its toll and airport roads.  
Instead, all tolls will be charged to 
your credit card through a transponder 
attached to the windshield of 
your car.  The E-ZPass program 
has already been successfully 
implemented on the Tobin Bridge.  
By the end of November all the toll 
booths will be demolished and most, 
if not all, of the tunnels under the 
toll booths will be filled in.  Drivers 
without a transponder will receive a 
bill including an additional service 
charge in the mail.  The transponders 
are free and you can get one at the 
AAA storefront (650 Adams Street, 
Quincy), RMV branches, or Herb 
Chambers Dealerships.  You can 
find more information at www.
ezdrivema.com/ezpassma. 

A total of $2.91 million is being 
awarded to Attleboro, Fall River, 
Gardner, Gloucester, Holbrook, the 
Jones River Watershed Association, 
the Kestrel Land Trust, the Nature 
Conservancy, Scituate, the Sherwood 
Forest Lake District, Westfield and 
Weymouth for dam projects, and 
nearly $7.7 million to Marshfield, 
Plymouth, Quincy, Salem, Scituate, 
and Yarmouth for coastal protection 

projects. The awards include both 
grants and loans to help finalize 
designs to reconstruct critical 
infrastructureand remove obsolete 
or unneeded structures.  Secretary of 
Energy and Environmental Affairs, 
Matthew Beaton, visited Quincy on 
November 2nd to announce a grant 
awarded to Quincy for $441,000.  
The grant willsupport the final design 
and permitting costs for repairs and 
improvements to approximately 
6,000 linear feet of seawall along 
the northern shore of Adams Shore 
and Houghs Neck. These structures 
protect the shoreline, residential 
homes, public utilities, and critical 
transportation and evacuation 
routes.  The seawalls will be repaired 
and raised to accommodate future 
sea-level rises and impacts from 
the changing climate, including 
increased frequency and intensity of 
storms. One of the greatest threats to 
the project area is coastal flooding 
from a storm surge. The potential for 
storm surge flooding extends well 
inland over much of project area. 
Only a small section of Houghs Neck 
and Adams Shore have sufficient 
elevation to avoid flooding during 
a Category 1-4 hurricane. For the 
majority of this area, the seawall 
provides a first line of defense during 
these powerful storm events.

Merry Christmas, Happy Hanukah 
and a Happy New Year.

Tackey

Bernies General Store
Milk ~ Papers ~ Greeting Cards ~ Groceries ~ Fired Foods ~ Subs ~ Deli ~ Lottery

Open 7 days ~ 6AM to 10PM

Now Offering Free Food Delivery in Houghs Neck Area ONLY

Take Out Orders Call: 617-479-7441
1149 Sea Street ~ Houghs Neck

From our family 
 to your’s
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Houghs Neck Merchandise Order Form
Wood Buildings																					                    Houghs Neck Sites Design
Atherton Hough School						      $15.00		 _____			   Journal																               $  8.00		 _____
Harvey’s Wharf										          $15.00		 _____			   Note Caddy/Pad & Pencil						     $  7.00		 _____
Houghs Neck Cong. Church				   $15.00		 _____			   Magnet															               $  3.00		 _____
Houghs Neck Fire Station					     $15.00		 _____			   Houghs Neck Quilt									         $49.95		 _____
Great Hill School										         $15.00		 _____			   Houghs Neck Can Koosie’s					    $  3.00		 _____
Great Hill Towers									         $15.00		 _____			   Houghs Neck History Book					    $10.00		 _____
Most Blessed Sacrament Church			  $15.00		 _____	 		  Bumper Stickers
Quincy Yacht Club									        $15.00		 _____			   Large “I  Houghs Neck”						     $  1.00		 _____
Louis Cafe													             $15.00		 _____			   Small “I  HN”											          $  2.00		 _____
Pillow and Tote Bags																                		  Oval “Flounder HN” 								        $  2.00		 _____
Most Blessed Sacrament Pillow			   $19.95		 _____			   NECKA  or  FRIEND OF A 				    $  2.00		 _____
Most Blessed Sacrament Tote				    $19.95		 _____			   Flounder Note Cards 								        $  5.00		 _____ 
Houghs Neck Cong. Church Tote		  $19.95		 _____			   Old Time Note Cards  							       $  5.00		 _____
Shipping for orders beyond Houghs Neck add $3.00 per item except for stickers add $1.00  		  $	________
Donation’s: 	 Playground Fund		  $________	 Rainbow Fund		 $________	 Holiday Fund		  $	________
Donation to the Scholarship fund: In memory of:____________________________________$_________

Membership Year Sept 1, 2016 ~ August 31, 2017
HNCC Membership Per Family	$  5.00		 _____			   Beyond Houghs Neck Per Address	$ 10.00	 _____	

Name:___________________________________			   HNCC Membership Per Family		  $  5.00		 _____

Address:_______________________________________________			  Check total  $ _______________

City: __________________ ST:_______ Zip: ________  Email: _________________________________

Gift Membership for; _______________________________________________________ $ 5.00 ______		
	 Make Checks Payable to: Houghs Neck Community Council, Inc.

Mail to: Helen Kelly 16 Madeleine St Quincy MA 02169

Small Sticker ~ 2.00

Oval HN  
Sticker ~ $2.00

Large Bumper Sticker 
~ $1.00

NECKA Sticker ~ 2.00

Houghs Neck Merchandise

Great Hill School
8” X 3”

Atherton Hough School
7” X 3-1/2”

Quiucy Yacht Club
8” X 3-1/2”

Harvey’s Wharf
6-1/5” X 4”

Houghs Neck Congregational 
Church

7-1/4” X 4-3/4”

Most Blessed Sacrament Church
5-1/4” X 6”

Houghs Neck Fire Station
6” X 4-1/4”

Journal ~ $10.00
7-1/4” X 5-1/2”

Note Caddy/Pad & Pencil $7.00
6-3/4” X 4-1/2”

Magnet ~ $3.00

MBS Church Pillow 
16” X 16”

H N C Church Tote Bag 
16” X 16”

MBS Church Tote Bag
16” X 16”

Quilt ~ $49.95

HN Can Koosie’s ~ $3.00

Pillows & Totes $19.95

Great Hill Towers
8” X 3”

HN History Book ~ $10.00
Benefits the Scholarship fund

Wood Buildings 15.00

Show your HN Pride

2016-17 Membership
Martin Aikens
Roberta Allison
Sandra Alty
Jason & Martura Amato
Daniel & Jessica Amato
Anthony Andronico
Zoe Antonopoulos
Ellen Ariel
Mark & Kate Baldwin
Jim & Betty Baldwin
Ed & Clare Barrett
George & Carol Barsanti
Beaumont Family
Julie & Bill Berberan
Da Bignami
Connie Boudreau
Susan & Kevin Boudreau
Barbara Boussy
Stephen Brennan
Bob & Clemmie Brill
Margaret & Christopher Brown
Stephen Bryant
Judy & Ken Burke
Tom & Bridie Byrne

Connie & Gail Driscoll
Babe & John Duffy
Bill & Margaret Dunn
Durkin/Canavan Family
Grace Dwyer & Helen Berg
Marie & Kevin Ferrent
Jeanne & Robert Flaherty
PJ & Julie Foley
Barbara & Bob Foley
Mary & Arthur Forrester
Joe & Barbara Frenette
Tim & Lynne Galligan
Bill & Jackie Gardner
Rhonda Gaura
Sarah Giaccai & Tighe Troxell
Rich & El Gibbons
Elaine & Michael Gibbons
Art & Joan Giordani
Michelle & Jim Goldrick
Marty & Paula Gordon
Rob & Jaime Gordon
Evie & Al Gustafson
Judy & Bob Hall
Carol & Cliff Hallett

Betty Bythrow
Paul & Beth Bythrow
Kevin & Donna Bythrow
Rick & Linda Bythrow
Caldwell Family
Catherine Caldwell
Jerry & Andress Caldwell
Frederick Caramanica
Gay Carbonneau
Carol Carpenter
Patricia Carroll
Darline Luggelle Carter
Paul Cassidy
Dawley Chadbourne
Casey Chamberlain
Kristen Chambers Taylor & Rick Taylor
Eileen Chase
Chaudhary Family
Ed Chiasson
Conklin Family
Jerry & Wendy Connors
Jean Conso
Debra Conso
James & Jean Conso

Maureen Corbo
Jeff & Marcia Craig
Bob & Pam Craig
Jeff Craig
Brendan & Cindy Craig
Shawn & Kim Craig
Jim & Nancy Cross
Joan Cullen
Damiano Family
Veva Darrow
Vic & Gayle Davidson
Jim & Alice Deady
Maura Doherty & Stephen Delano
Amy DiBona 
Dave & Kathy DiBona
Helen & Hans Dietrich
DiMuzio Family
Jim & Mary Doherty
Paul & Joyce Donald
Hank & Joanne Dondero
Lisa & Charles Donnelly
Gloria & James Dougenik
Frank & Kathy Doyle
Lynn & Bob Doyle

Gabe & Jake Hanly
Bob & Marybeth Hardiman
Healy Family
Gus & Rosie Hegg
Ryan & Amy Herlihy
Kathy Holler
Tom & Susan Holmes
Maurice & Mary Houlihan
John & Roberta Hurley
Valerie Jackson & Sue Bartlett
Mary Johnson
Carol Johnston
Bob & Lucy Jordan
Tim & Diana Kaes
Christine Keating
Ray & Ginny Keefe
Bernadette Kelly
Helen Kelly
John Kelly & Nancy Sullivan
Cathy & Bill Kennedy
Agnes Kenney
Daniel & Karen Kenney
Carol & Harold Kimball
John King
John & MaryAnn Kohut
Fred & Janice Kussman
Patricia Kussman & Therese Dunn
Jeff & Margaret Laforest
Mary Larson
John & Lisa Leuchte
Janet Lewis
Cynthia Lewis
James & Jenny Liebeth
Janet Little & Kevin Dye
Alda & Joe Lyons
Gayle & Jim MacKay
John & Patty MacKenzie
John & Janice MacPherson
Manning Family
Rita Marsden
Doris & Donald Marshall
Ashely Martin
Elaine Martin
Paul & Linda McAteer
Jim & Alison McCarthy
Brooke, Emily & Megan McCarthy
Frank & Sandra McCauley
Patt & John McCone
Donna & John McCourt
Richard McDermott
James & Elba McDonald
Barbara McDonald
Claire McDonough
Richard McDonough
Owen & Jane McElhinney
Tom & Kathy McIntyre
Kethy McKinnon
Rick & Maria McLaughlin
Betty McLean
Tom & Beth McMahon
Luke McNeill & Rick Milne
Heather & Chris McPartlin
Frank & Marlene McPartlin
Frank McPartlin
Howard & Mary McQuinn
Arthur & Leona Mellyn
Doris Menz
Jack & Eileen Menz
Hank & Edie Miller
Jean Miller
Tony & Betty Mina

Jacqueline 	Mina
Joan Morgan
Carolyn & John Moriarty
Veronica Mormino
Susan & Jerry Mullen
George & Carol Murphy
Charles & Sally Murphy
Lois Murphy
William & Jean Murphy
Steve & Ginny Nemeskal
Aimee Newell
Gerard & Patti Nichols
Jack & Peggy Nigro
Jon & Kristal Noel
Geporge & Ann Norris
Vincent & Rita Norton
David Nielson & Paul O’Brien
John & Cindy O’Callaghan
Peg O’Connor
Mary & Patrick O’Donnell
Steven & Nicole O’Hare
Laura & Jeff O’Rourke
Harry & Bette Olson & Girls
Sean Olson
Sarah Onofri
Roger & Deborah Ormon
Sarah Paez
Jessica Parlon
Deb & Chuck Parrish
Russell & Donna Patten
Pavidis Family
Fay Picarski
Pick Family
Danielle Pillian & Mark Sahatjian
Joan Plansky
Mark & Priscilla Poli
Kerry Potter
Ed & Pat Powers
Rev. Peter Preble
Bob & Bobby Preble
Jim & Mary Provenzano
Armindo & Jan Ramos
Carole Redden
Eileen Reid
James & Anne Marie Reilly
Renken Family
Paula & Joe Renzi
Richard Reynolds
Jeanne & Jayne Reynolds
Sue & Rob Rheault
William & Claire Richardson
Catherine Riley
Laura Riley
Bill & Margaret Rimovitz
Joe & Chris Rimovitz
Warren Ruska
Sherry Ryan
Meg & Brian Sandberg
Dave & Linda Schofield
Michael & Beth Sergeff
Kathy & Dave Shaw
Richard D. Shaw
Warren Sines
Maurice & Kerrianne Smiddy
Judy Smith
David & Susan Smith
Donna Solchenberger
Paul & Lorraine Squatrito
Tom & Maryellen Steen
Stirling Family
Beth Sullivan & Family
Mike & Lisa Sullivan
Dave & Marilyn Taylor
Frank & David Taylor
Eileen & Tom Timcoe
Toler Family
Sheila Tordoff
Vilma Trimper
David & Kathleen Wahlstrom
Laurel Wainwright
James & Janet Walker
Jack & Ellen Walsh
Ted & Carole Walsh
Ted & Lisa Walsh
Patricia Ward
Kelley & Bernie Whall
Patti Williams
Barbara Wilson
Carol Lee Wilson
Elizabeth Wilson
Sheila Wojdakowski & Arthur Webb
Richard & Betty Wood
Scotty & Catherine Wright

Joe & Judie Zagami

Beyond the Willows
Bob Allan
Dick & Ann Beaumont
Jon & Sara Belmont
Pat Beston
Rick Bjork
Carol & Bob Blowers
Dan & Joanne Bythrow
Fred & Pat Caldwell
Maura Caldwell Mullowney
Joe & Eileen Chase
Howie & Donna Chadbourne
Kathleen Clancy
Gail & Bill Cobb
John & Lisa Connolly
Mike & Cyndy Cotter
Sheena & William Curley
Harold Darrow
Ronna Davis
Dave & Terri DiBona
Noel DiBona
Robert Donald
Bethanie Donovan
Pat Donovan
Winnie Ellis
Barbara & Mike Farrell
Joe “Tex” Fasci
Debbie Favorito
Ed Ferguson
Lois Ferguson Peterson
Jack & Maria Fleming
George Gabriel
Bob & Rosie Gaura
Maureen & Joe Gibbons
Barbara Goldrick
Bill & Ellen Goodchild
John Hacunda, Sr.
Joseph Haletky
Shirley Harrington
Ann Henshaw
George Hilchey
Chris Hurley
Laura & Dale Janis
Veva & Eric Johnson
Dick & Janet Kelley
Ed & Pierette Kelly
Robert & Cheryl Kenney
J. Richard Kenney
Paul Kodad
Tracy Leone
Larry Levasseur
Robert Lewis
Karan & Lee Little
Mabel London
Edward & Hope Love
Jay & Jenn MacKay
Joanne Malley
Bev & Russ Marcellus
Sarah & John Mattes
Marjorie McAllister
Steve & Maureen McCann Marden
Richard McDermott
Carole McDonough
Warren & Joan Meehan
Douglas Menz
Helen & Toni Mina
Paul Murphy
Doris O’Brien
Tom & Jeanne O’Connor
Bill Patten
Rosanne Patuleia
Shirley Pearson
Charlie Peter
Rick & Lauren Praetsch
Rick & Pam Praetsch
Gail & Edward Regan
Kenneth & Janet Reynolds
Val Robertson
Paul & Terri Schofield
Samantha Shaw
Janet & Margie Short
Diane & Dennis Sitkowski
Johanne Steinberg
Donna & Matt Stevens
Mr. & Mrs. Don Stroup
Shirley & Arthur Tobin
Al Trotman
Ted Turowski
Chester Walsh
Mary Ann Whitney
Lois Zulauf

FRIEND OF A NECKA ~ 2.00

Louis Cafe

CONGRATULATIONS
HOUGHS NECK MANETS
2016 QYFL CHAMPIONS

Manet Nation #1 – Houghs Neck Manets 
celebrate the team’s 36-20 win over the North 
Quincy Apaches, Sunday November 13 at 
Veterans Memorial Stadium, by hoisting the 
League Championship Trophy


